
 

 

 

 

BISHOP OF SALINA 
+Bishop Edward Weisenburger 
Chanceryð785-827-8746 
 

CATHEDRAL STAFF 
 

   
PASTOR  
Rev. Don Zimmermanð Ex 204 
pastor@shcathedral.com 
 
 

PAROCHIAL VICAR 
Rev. Andrew RockersðEx 214 
associate@shcathedral.com 
 
 

PERMANENT DEACONS 
Deacon Mark Roberti 
(785) 259-9245 
 

Deacon Jorge Rivera 
(785) 819-1431 
djorge@shcathedral.com 
 
 

PASTORAL MINISTER 
Vicky Bonilla  Ex 203 

pastoralmin@shcathedral.com 
 
 

BUSINESS OFFICE MANAGER 
Janie GarciaðEx 201 
officemanager@shcathedral.com 
 

 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 
RELIGIOUS FORMATION 
 

Nancy JaquayðEx. 202 
pa@shcathedral.com 
 
 

SPANISH DRE 
Mirna Aranda 

 
 
 
 

 

MUSIC DIRECTOR  
Preston Sauersï (785) 810-8217 
psauers@shcathedral.com 
 
 

MT. CALVARY CEMETERY 
Nancy JaquayðEx. 202 
pa@shcathedral.com 
 
 

PARISH RECEPTIONIST 
Wendy De Leonï Ex 200 
receptionist@shcathedral.com 
 
 

MAINTENANCE CARE 
Jim Newton 
785-823-7221 

          
SACRED 
HEART 

CATHEDRAL 
118 N. 9th, Salina, KS  67401 

 
 
 
 
 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH 

Brookville, KS  
785-823-7221 

To register with our parish family, please call or stop by 
the parish office. 
 

Favor de llamar o ir a la oficina de la parroquia para 
registrarte con nuestra familia parroquial. 
 
 

  PARISH OFFICE HOURS:  

MondayðFriday  9:00 a.m.ï 12:00 p.m. 
   Closed over the noon hour 
                          1:00 p.m.ð 5:00 p.m. 
 
 

      P  M  S :  
The Community of Sacred Heart Cathedral,  
Mother Church of the Diocese of Salina, 
is united in Christ to:  

¶ Extend the Love and Mercy of God 

¶ Share our Faith and Unique Gifts 
¶  Strengthen the Family 

¶  Proclaim the Truth to All People Everywhere 
 

    

                MASS SCHEDULE       MISAS   
                       English              Espa¶ol 
Saturday/S§bado:           8:00 a.m.  
            5:30 p.m.              7:15 p.m. 
Sunday/Domingo:          8:00 a.m.                12:30 p.m. 
            10:30 a.m. 
Monday ïFriday           6:30 a.m.  
            8:00 a.m.           Martes 7:15 p.m. 
 
       

             CONFESSIONS      CONFESIONES 
        English           Espa¶ol  
Friday/Viernes:      7:30ð7:50 a.m 
Saturday/S§bado:   4:30ð5:15 p.m.        6:45ð7:10 p.m. 
Sunday/Domingo:  10:00ð10:20 a.m.    11:50ð12:25 p.m. 
or by appointment with the priest. 
 

 

                           BAPTISM        BAUTISMOS 
For information about the baptismal preparation class and to 
schedule your childôs baptism,  please call the Parish Office 
at 823-7221. 
 
 

Para mayor informaci·n sobre las platicas pre-bautismales en 
espa¶ol, favor de llamar a la oficina de la parroquia al                  
823-7221. 
 
 

               MARRIAGE             MATRIMONIO 
 

The Salina Diocese requires engaged couples to contact their 
parish priest six months in advance. Please contact your 
priest as soon as you decide to marry. 
 
 

La Di·cesis de Salina pide que las parejas que deseen casarse 
se comuniquen con el sacerdote con 6 meses de anticipaci·n. 

  Office:  785-823-7221 
   785-823-7222 
    Fax:    785-820-8063 
   www.shcathedral.com    

COR IESV INFLAMA  

COR NOSTRVM  

AMORE TVI  

HEART OF JESUS        

 INFLAME OUR  HEARTS 

WITH YOUR LOVE  

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH 

Thirty -third Sunday 

in Ordinary Time  

November 13, 2016 
Sing praise to the LORD  with the 

harp, with the harp and melodious 

song. ñ Psalm 98  



 

 

Sacred Heart  
Cathedral Parish  

Organization Leaders 
 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR 

Doug Mull 

825-5336 
 
 

FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 

Susan Nelson 
 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

COUNCIL #601  

GRAND KNIGHT 

Pete Martin 

577-2142 
 

 

SHCCCW (LADIES GUILD) 

PRESIDENT 

Linda Struble 

823-8726 

 

CYO YOUTH DIRECTOR 

Office at St. Maryôs Parish 
Chris and Renee Thompson 

785-827-5575 

salinayouth@sbcglobal.net 
 

CYO President 

Kate Schieferecke 

Liturgical Ministry Schedule November 19-20  

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 
 

\ 
Monday,  November 14  

6:30am     Chris, Jeannie, Andrew Hrabe  

8:00 am    L&D members of the 

     Bill & Twila Stover    
 

Tuesday,  November 15 

6:30 am    + Larry Weber   

8:00 am    + Kurt John Budke   
 

Wednesday, November 16 

6:30 am    +Josephine Hinnenkamp   

8:00 am    +Michael John Martin 

7:15pm    +Sr. Esther Pinedo   
 

 

Thursday,  November 17 

6:30 am     +Eleo Beth Brown   

8:00 am     +Cleo Wessling   

 

 

Friday, November 18 

6:30am     +Mary Dolan   

8:00am    Clarence Basgall   
 

 

Saturday, November 19  

8:00am  Montoy Family  

5:30pm     L&D members of the John & 

Catherine Boor Family  

7:15pm    +Martha Guerrero   

 

  

5:30pm  
Lector: Jeannie Hrabe  

EMHC:  Chris Hrabe, Dave Taylor, Terry Taylor  

Servers: Gaskill brothers   

Greeter/Usher: Judy Bohm, David Wakefield, Joyce Wakefield , Charles Weir   

7:15 PM 
Lectores: Rafael Gloria, Elena Samaniego  

Ministros: Auerlia Rodriguez  

Monaguillos: Mike Samaniego, Conchis Campa, Anita Anchondo, Eva Anchondo  

8:00 AM 

Lector:  Cecil Denning   

EMHC:  Mark Roberti, David Fox, Alice Fox   

Servers:  Sofia Walters, Dustin Bieker, Chloey Bohm, Heather Gebhardt   

Greeter/Usher: Bob Peck, Terry Bohm, Tim Linenberger   

10:30 AM 

Lector:  Pat Martin   

EMHC:   Anna Bonillaï Gordon, Phyllis Harper, Max Wheeler, Mary Asbridge, Barb Santiago  

Servers:  Noah Carrazco, Roman Dalme, Mason Clark, Jason Marrs  

Greeter/Usher: Jim OôBrien, Ron Williams, Libby Wheeler, Ron Asbridge, Danny Gonzalez  

12:30 PM 
Lectores: Rosalva Martinez, Eliseo Sanchez   

Ministros: Perla Campa, Tomasa Campa, Monica Montoya, Mike Samaniego   

 Monaguillos: Sara Del Real, Jonathan Calzada, Jesus Calzada, Yaritza Vega   

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK If 
you or someone you know is ill and 
would like  prayers of our parish  
family, please call the office at  823-

7221. Names will be kept on our list for 2 
months and then removed  unless the parish 
office is notified  otherwise. We ask you to 
pray for Martina Jones, Claudia Sheridan, Jerry 
Feuerborn Leonard Lenkiewicz,        Elizabeth 
Collins, Marcella  Gordon, Manuela Garcia, 
Imelda Weigel, Virgil Stegman Karen Hum-
phries, Wilma Yeager ,Elizabeth Wheeler, Mi-
chael Magee, Heddy Ray, Phil Berg, Terri 
Hansmann, Ronald Tremblay, Leo Lin-
enberger,  Josephine Dougherty, Letha Haist,   
Regena, McCloskey, Arlene Hoeffner, Lewis 
Myers, John M, Jessie D , and for all disabled 
in rest homes and hospitals. We pray for Godôs      
healing  presence for each of them and for   
family caregivers.   

Sunday, November 20 

 8:00 am    SHC parishioners and  Benefactors  

 10:30 am   L&D members of the Guesnier and 

       Marrs Families   

12:30 pm   +Isabel Martinez  

Brookville  

8:00 am     Mary Kay Camarena   



 

 

               Weekly Contributions we need to meet parish expenses:$13,222.09  

                            Your contribution last week    Offertory:$   2,534.75

                                                       Envelopes $   6,780.77

                       Electronic Giving $    350.00 

                   Last weekõs Total Contributions received:    $   9,665.52 

 

 
 

Weekly Calendar of  Events 
 

 

 

 

 

November 13  

7:30am         Rosaryñ Cathedral 

4:00pm Sacrament for teensð Conf. Rm  

6:00pm   7-8th Grade CCD ñGS   

6:30pm Vocatio MeetingñHOB  
 

 

 

 

 

November 16 

6:30pm Study of the Eucharistð HOB  

6:30pm 1-6 CCDñGS  

 

November 19 

9:00am CCW Meeting  

 

 

November 20  

7:30am         Rosaryñ Cathedral 

4:00pm Sacrament for teensð Conf. Rm  

6:00pm   7-8th Grade CCD ñGS   
 

PLEASE REMEMBER SACRED HEART CATHEDRAL              
IN YOUR WILLS OR TRUSTS OR GIFT ANNUITIES.  

www.shcathedral.com  

Have you tried...  

Thank you for your donation 

GREETINGS FROM 

 FR. DON ZIMMERMAN 

 

 

We welcome Bishop Edward J. 

Weisenburger to the closing cer-

emony and 5:30 Mass this Satur-

day evening on November 12 of 

the Extraordinary Jubilee Year of 

Mercy.  Our Holy Father, Pope 

Francis, invited the Universal 

Church, active and inactive, to seek the mercy of God 

and receive this grace and blessing.  While the be-

nevolent grace of God cannot be limited to a specific 

time, this past year has been truly a blessing for 

many.  You have passed through the Holy Doors of 

Sacred Heart Cathedral, made a confession, received 

Holy Communion, and offered a prayerful intention 

for the Holy Father.  Let us pray for continued growth 

in Godôs Holy Spirit for those who sought and re-

ceived this grace and others of us who are continuing 

the journey to the fullness of Godôs life in the best 

way that each knows how.  The Gospel reminds us 

this weekend that trials and tribulations will be part 

of oneôs life, but if one puts trust in the Lord Jesus, 

one will find life!  In that spirit as well, we pray this 

weekend for an increase of vocations to the priest-

hood and religious life.  Suggestions of names com-

ing from you folks in the pew and from your homes 

are being requested at this time.  Please thoughtfully 

and prayerfully consider your daughter or son, or the 

young man or woman that you know from within the 

community and offer that person as one you might 

consider as having a vocation from God to serve you 

and the rest of Godôs people!  Thank you so very 

much with your thoughts on the matter! Take care 

this week and Live Well. 

Difference between amount needed and total contributions:  $3,556.57 

THANKSGIVING DAY MASS 
 Thanksgiving Mass will be Thursday November 24 
at 8:00 am. Anyone who would like to have their 
bread blessed please bring it to the Mass. 

 
 ñA THANKFUL HEART IS NOT ONLY THE    

GREATEST VIRTUE, BUT THE PARENT OF ALL 
OTHER VIRTUES.ò -Cicero  



 

 

BOOK OF THE DEAD  Dur-

ing the month of November 

the Book of the Dead will be 

placed in front of the ambo 

to include the names of our 

deceased loved ones. ñMay 

the souls of the faithful de-

parted rest in peace.ò  

What does the Semi-
narian collection on 
November 12 & 13 
help with? This collec-
tion assists the diocese 
in the education and 

formation of our 12 Seminarians that are currently 
discerning Godôs call to the Priesthood. The day to 
day expenses of educating and housing these fine 
young men is costly, but with your gift, you are 
making a commitment to the future of our diocese.  

NATIONAL BIBLE WEEK: 
 From November 13-19, 
2016, the United States 
Conference of Catholic 
Bishops invites families, 
parishes, schools, and oth-
er Catholic groups to par-
ticipate in National Bible 

Week in celebration of the 51st Anniversary of 
the Second Vatican Council Dogmatic Constitution 
on Divine Revelation, Dei Verbum. This yearôs 
theme, ñThe Bible: A Book of Mercy,ò builds on 
this yearôs Jubilee Year of Mercy.  

YEAR OF MERCY  

CLOSING LITURGIES 

Saturday November 12 at 

5:30pm Bishop Weisenburger 

will be celebrating the closing     

liturgy at Sacred Heart         

Cathedral in Salina and on 

Sunday , November 13 at 

10:00am John Schmeidler OFM 

Cap., Rector of The Basilica of 

St. Fidelis will be the main    

celebrant.  

VOCATIO  

There will be Adoration and 

Benediction at 6:30pm on Sun-

day, November 13, in the 

Blessed Sacrament Chapel at 

Sacred Heart Cathedral to pray 

for those discerning a religious 

or priesthood vocation, for 

those in seminary, and in thanksgiving for the 

priests, deacons and religious in our diocese. Fol-

lowing prayer at 7:00pm in the Hall of Bishops 

Deacon Steve Frueh from St. Mary's parish will 

share his vocation story. All members of Salina 

parishes are welcome to attend for just prayer or 

for prayer and meeting. 

The monthly 
CCW meeting 
will be held on 
Saturday,   
November 19th 

at 9:00am in the Hall of Bishops.  The Council 
of Catholic Women is for all ladies of the parish 
18 and over.  Join us to share morning coffee, 
brunch and fellowship.  



 

 

ATTENTION: 
YOUNG ADULTS 

Come eat, drink, socialize 

and learn more about our 

Catholic faith at a new 

monthly event "Tapping 

into Catechism" Tuesday, 

November 15, 2016 @ 

7:00 pm at Blue Skye Brewery Speaker:           

Fr. Andrew Rockers See the "Catholic Young 

Adults of Salina" Facebook page or contact Erica 

at 785-626-7515 for details.  

THE REGISTER  

Your Nov. 11 issue of The 

Register includes a donation 

envelope. We ask for your 

support in helping to send the 

diocesan newspaper twice a 

month to all registered families. Instead of sell-

ing subscriptions, we ask for a $25 donation to 

cover printing and mailing costs. If you would 

like to help cover the cost of a subscription for a 

family who cannot afford a donation, please add 

an additional $15 to your donation. Please re-

turn your donation envelope as soon as possible 

with your contribution for 2017. If you donôt 

have an envelope, you can mail your donation 

check to The Register, P.O. Box 1038, Salina, 

KS 67402, or you can contribute online at salin-

adiocese.org/the-register. Thank you for your 

support!  

Do you know a 

young man who 

might want to check 

out the seminary? 

This November 12, 13, 14 

is the Encounter Weekend at Conception Semi-

nary. The diocese will again be taking young men 

interested in the seminary to the encounter week-

end. I would ask you to be proactive in inviting 

young quality men to consider making this trip. Fr. 

Kyle Berens and Fr. Andrew Rockers will both be 

attending the weekend. If you know of someone 

who may be interested, feel free to contact Fr. 

Rockers, Fr. Berens, or Fr. Gale about this.  

Jerry Hellmer shares his 'Faith Sto-
ry' of God's Mercy given in the Judicial System 
& daily life.  You'll be amazed at how God has 
entertwined His Mercy into our laws and 
through the Church. A great sharing 
 opportunity to end the "Year of Mercy". Pot-
luck dinner to follow, Sun. Nov 27 @ 5:00 in the 
Cathedral's HOB.  

GRIEF SUPPORT 
GROUP 
Please join the Healing 
Grief Support Group on 
Wednesday, November 
16 at 7p.m.  Dr. Gerry 

Cox will be sharing ideas to make the upcoming 
holidays a time of remembrance and healing for 
those who have lost a loved one. We will meet 
in the St. Mary Parish Center, 230 E. Cloud St., 
Salina. 

                       

Itôs that time of the 
year!  Helping a 

family in need brings joy to children and families 
making their Christmas wish come true. There 
are many ways to help a family in need. If you 
are interested, please contact our office.   
Catholic Charities of Salina, Inc. 425 W. 
Iron Ave. Salina, KS 67401 (P) 785-825-
0208 or email: emedellin@ccnks.org or 
civey@ccnks.org  

CATHOLIC         
CAMPAIGN FOR 

HUMAN                
DEVELOPMENT 
COLLECTION 
(CCHD)  

November 19-20 
The Collection for the Catholic Campaign for Hu-
man Development (CCHD) provides funding for 
groups that make lasting change and uplift the 
poor in the United States. CCHD grants improve 
education, support economic development, and 
help communities provide housing in low-income 
neighborhoods. Help us continue to defend hu-
man dignity and aid those living on the margins of 
society. Together, we can make a difference in 
families and communities across the United 
States. Your assistance in promoting this annual 
collection is appreciated. CCHD offers a hand up ï 
not a hand out.  

mailto:emedellin@ccnks.org
mailto:civey@ccnks.org


 

 

 FAST CASH WINNERS  

KRAZE WINNERS  

St. Mary's School is preparing 

for the season of Advent. During the 

next few weeks the school         

community will be focusing on     

service projects.  During the month 

of November, students will be      

collecting can foods for the local food bank. Cans 

are lined up throughout the building and students 

estimate how many cans can be collected. Last 

year the school collected over 1,100 cans. During 

Advent the school alternates each year committing 

to either national or local missions of 

the church.  This year the school is working with 

Catholic Charities in collecting toys for families    

during the Christmas season.  Any interested      

parishioner is more than welcome to contribute to 

our Advent projects.  Please contact the office. 

 

On Tuesday, November 22 there 

is a school-wide Thanksgiving tradi-

tional feast.  If anyone would like to 

help serve, please contact the school. 

 

On Friday, December 2, is the 

next first Friday and also the school 

Advent Mass at 8:05am.  There will be 

a blessing of Advent wreaths and Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament.  

NEED A REASON TO DINE 

OUT?  

St. Mary's School is teaming up with 

Buffalo Wild Wings on Friday,           

November 18.  DINE AND GIVE BACK 

TO SCHOOL NIGHT.  Lunch or Dinner 

(11a-Midnight).  Buffalo Wild Wings 

scrip cards are available in the school office and 

can be used that day.  Mention St. Mary's School 

and 10% will be contributed towards the 

school .  If you use Scrip gift card an additional 

8% of the card is given back to the school.     

TIE: 1st & 2nd Place  127 Sarah Hensiek Newton, KS 

TIE: 1st & 2nd Place  127 Eric Kohn Salina, KS 

3rd Place  121 Kole Weiser Mission, KS 

Last Place  36 Verne Hubalek Lindsborg, KS 

�� �6�X�Q�G�D�\ Ben & Ginger Gasper Overland Park ������������ 

�� �7�X�H�V�G�D�\ Cheryl Roberti Salina ������������ 

����  �7�K�X�U�V�G�D�\ Jim O'Brien Salina ������������ 

CYO 

We are still accepting              

registrations for the CYO ski 

trip.  All high school youth are 

eligible to attend.  Registra-

tion needs to have a $100              

non-refundable deposit in-

cluded.  Please contact Renee Thompson at 201-

2407 if you need a    registration form.  
 

 

 

CYO will be having their fall party at the 

Hellmer's residence on Sunday, November 

20th.  We will depart from St. Mary's at 3:30 and 

return at 8:30.  If you did not attend the kick off 

bash, or have not otherwise filled out all of the 

medical/permission forms, those will need to be 

completed and turned in prior to                    

departure.  Please see Renee for forms.  
 

 

 

There will be NO CYO on Sunday, November 

27th due to the Thanksgiving Holiday.  Enjoy the 

time with your families!  
 

 

 

 

CYO could use your help with our Dillon's       

rewards.  If you have not already done so, 

please go to Dillons.com and sign up to have 

your community rewards go to Salina CYO.  Our 

assigned organization number is 38788.  We 

have approximately 80 youth signed up for CYO 

and only 11 households contributing to us.  

Please help! 


